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KING PACIFIC INTERNATIONAL HOLDINGS LIMITED

(Incorporated in Bermuda with limited liability)

POSTPONEMENT OF COMPLETION DATE

FOR ACQUISITION OF PROPERTY

Further to the announcement dated 15th July 2000 made by the Company, the Directors announce that the completion date for the acquisition of the Property pursuant to the Agreement has been further postponed from 29th August 2000 (as previously announced on 15th July 2000) to on or before 12th September 2000 pursuant to a Supplemental Agreement dated 31st August 2000 between GENNEX Limited and Multi Union Limited.

Unless otherwise stated, terms used in this announcement shall have the same meanings as those defined in the announcement dated 26th June 2000 made by the directors of the Company (the "Directors") (the "Announcement").

Postponement of Completion Date for Acquisition of Property

Reference is made to the Announcement in relation to the acquisition of the Property by GENNEX Limited, a wholly owned subsidiary of the Company, from Multi Union Limited at HK$63,900,000 to be satisfied by cash payment of HK$30,000,000 and the issue of 169,500,000 new shares in the Company at HK$0.20 per share to Chinese Worldtrade Limited (the "Acquisition"). The Acquisition constitutes a discloseable transaction for the Company under the Listing Rules.

As announced by the Company on 15th July 2000, the completion date for the acquisition of Property (the "Completion Date") was postponed to 29th August 2000 from 15th July 2000 as originally provided in the Agreement. The Completion Date has been further postponed to on or before 12th September 2000 pursuant to a Supplemental Agreement dated 31st August 2000 between GENNEX Limited and Multi Union Limited in view of the fact that the Company needs more time to prepare the necessary documentation as required by the relevant financial institution for the completion of the Acquisition following a board meeting by the Company held on 30th August 2000 approving a loan agreement between the Company and the financial institution.

The Company wishes to remind shareholders that the Agreement has not been completed. The Agreement is subject to certain conditions and if such conditions cannot be fulfilled, further announcement will be made regarding the status of the Acquisition. The shareholders of the Company and investors are advised to exercise caution in dealing in the Shares.


By Order of the Board


King Pacific International Holdings Limited


Cheng Chao Ming, Jenson


Chairman and Managing Director

Hong Kong, 31st August 2000
Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in the (Hong Kong iMal)
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